Vermillion County LCC
March 3, 2011
LCC@vermillioncounty.in.gov

Call to Order

The meeting called to order by the President, Scott Miller. The following individuals were in
attendance: Scott Miller, Jane Haddock, Michelle Stucker, Brian Stewart, Nicole Christlieb, Jonathan
Leggett, Amy Certain, Linda Avenetti, Cheryl Vaughan, Michelle Striegel, Becky Holbert, and Kerry
Langley.

Secretary Report - Motion to accept the minutes as reviewed.
Motion: Nicole Christlieb

Second: Michelle Striegel

Motion passed.

Treasurer Report - Lori Porter
The current balance in the LCC Fund - March3 , 2011. $5,109.89

Motion: Cheryl Vaughan
Second: Michelle Striegel
Motion passed.

Report of Collections —
Counter Measures Fees: $ 8,220.26
Drug Interdiction fees: $ 1,836.88

Grand Total $10,057.14 ($50,000.00 in CD’s)
(Note: The $20,000 CD rolls over every three (3) months. The $30,000.00 rolls every month.)

Budget for 2011
Salary/expenses: $ 3,500.00
Prevention/Education: $13,200.00
North Vermillion $ 5,000.00
South Vermillion $ 5,000.00
NV Prom/Post Prom $ 750.00
SV Prom/Post Prom $ 1,000.00
Community Activities $ 1,450.00
Intervention/Treatment $ 8.250.00
Criminal Justice Services $8.250.00

State Update
The Mandatory carding has been repealed. Some think, “It is working, why change it?” Some store

owners will continue to card everyone, regardless.



Alcohol must be displayed separately beginning January 19. This only pertains to distilled spirits. This
requires owners to display these items separate for other retail items for sales.

Law Makers discuss the requirement of a prescription to use Pseudonepherine. Law enforcement
officials are behind this law. In Oregon, when this requirement became law, meth labs went down 90%.

Indiana begins to receive state mandates on return or unused scripts. Most counties are adopting
policies to help with this issue already.

The Smoking ban passed out of the house into the Senate with exception - more to follow.

HB1233 - Involves the end of ITPC.

The state also looking at Public Intoxication as a lessening penalty and reduce housing issues.

Coordinator Update:

Picture and article of Hendricks county task force presentation from the last LCC meeting appeared
in the Clintonian and sent to the Herald News.

Elaine has the Probation Departments date for the CCP update.

Brian will obtain the Excise Police date on tazer use and effectiveness.

All evaluations are needed for the report. Other data comes from IN prevention resource center-
Pre-Sat, IN State Epidemiological profile and STATS IN.

Tobacco Coordinator Update —

Flyers - text messaging for QUIT NOW. Individuals will receive texts 3 times a week to help quit
now. As they no longer offer NRT’s.

Michelle gave out Quit Cards and Tear off sheets.

The State passed the K2 Spice law - now illegal across the state with 5 ingredients.

Michelle spoke at NV to all classes and works with SV VOICE on the 18t and intends to speak to
the 8t/6t graders on the 8.

Tar Wars will begin a little late this year. More to follow.

Tobacco Cessation Symposium upcoming for mental health March 23 at the Indiana Government

center.
Some individuals are smoking and sniffing bath salts now.
Michelle will attend a Tobacco conference in April at Virginia.

Mini-Grant Submissions and reports:

2nd Reading: Vermillion Parke Community Health Center Counseling Services: $5,000.00.
This project is intended to provide the behavioral health services through individual and group treatment to
students for intervention by school personnel.

Dr. Leggett will speak with the Principles about treatment and prevention to see if this amount can
somehow fit into both groups. More to follow.

Motion to table the mini grant until Dr. Leggett can speak with the principles and return with
more information.
MOTION: Cheryl Vaughan
SECOND: Michelle Stucker
Motion Passed.




(Note; Becky Holbert abstained)

The meeting was brought to a close with the next meeting set for Thursday April 7,2011 at 12:00 at the
courthouse.

Respectfully submitted,
Cheryl Vaughan



